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Nick Sharman 
Group Financial Controller 
Woodlands 
Manton Lane 
Bedford 
MK41 7LW 
 
 
6 February 2017 
 

Dear  
 
YOUR FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request regarding our finance team in our 
Midlands Office. 
 
We have provided this information in the attached Organisation structure.  
 
Whilst the majority of the finance team is based in Birmingham, Highways England’s 
operational needs mean that there are a small number of finance posts in each major 
location.  
 
We continually review our organisational structure and the current structure is subject to 
change in response to the needs of the business and staff movement.  
 
Please note that to comply with section 40 of the Freedom of Information 2000 we 
cannot provide names or any personal details of non-public facing staff.  
 
If you are unhappy with the way we have handled your request you may ask for an 
internal review. Our internal review process is available at: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/highways-england/about/complaints-
procedure  
 
If you require a printed copy, please phone the Information Line on 0300 123 5000; or 
e-mail info@highwaysengland.co.uk. You should contact me if you wish to request an 
internal review. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: 
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 Information Commissioner’s Office  
 Wycliffe House  
 Water Lane 
 Wilmslow 
 Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote 
the above reference number in any future communications. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Nick Sharman  
Group Financial Controller 




